






Call to Action
In Bexar County, nearly half of caregivers report severely 
inadequate coordination between service providers, forcing 
them into full-time care coordination roles. Over 80% have 
no clear plan for their loved ones. Families face economic 
hardship, with one-third leaving their jobs due to caregiving 
demands. Immediate action is needed. The data presented 
in this report urgently support local advocacy for increased 
state investment in IDD services, reduction of Medicaid 
waiver waitlists, and policy reform for better caregiver 
financial support. One of the most urgent findings is that 
many children missed the opportunity for early supports 
due to delayed diagnosis and inadequate referrals to ECI, 
despite clear signs of concern. Families often “knew 
something was wrong” long before the system responded.

We must act earlier. When providers, educators, and case 
managers are trained to recognize early signs of IDD and 
refer families to ECI, outcomes improve dramatically. We 
must build a responsive, family-centered approach that 
prioritizes early diagnosis and early intervention as 
foundational strategies—not optional services.

This report is more than a data brief—it’s a call to action. It 
affirms what many families have been saying for years: the 
current system is too complex to navigate, slow to respond, 
and disjointed to meet the full spectrum of needs. But it 
also highlights the power of community, collaboration, and 
shared momentum.

Bexar County has a chance to lead. With the SACRD project 
underway and a growing network of nonprofit stakeholders, 
we are poised to build a more navigable, compassionate, 
and effective system for people with IDD and their families. 
However, lasting change will require continued investment, 
family voice, and cross-sector partnership.

Let this study
be the 

beginning...
not the end, 

of a stronger, 
smarter, and 

more 
inclusive 

future.
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